
 

 

April 6th, 2020 
 
 
Dear parents, dear guardians, 
 
We would like to take this opportunity to provide you with information from Student 
Services of the CÉF, which clarifies the provision of various services during the pandemic 
period.  
 
During the week of April 6th, specialists will contact you if your child is receiving speech 
therapy or counselling services to explain how these services will be offered and to make 
necessary arrangements with you. If your child has an IIP (Intervention and Inclusion 
Plan), the special education teacher will contact you so that your child can continue to 
move toward achieving his or her goals with the necessary adaptations. The career 
counsellor will also continue to provide services to students. For more details, please see 
the attached document: Les services aux élèves adaptés en situation de pandémie. 
In addition, a parent resource document on COVID-19 with topics such as how to talk 
about COVID-19 with children, how to respond to their concerns and feelings, maintaining 
healthy relationships with our children, etc. was prepared by the counselling team and is 
being made available to you. This parent resource and support document is also 
attached. 
 
Furthermore, included is a document from the Saskatchewan Ministry of Education 
(French and English versions) that provides support to teachers and families.  
Finally, we remind you that a phone line for parents is available from Monday to Friday 
between 9am and 4pm so that you can speak with a school counsellor. This resource is 
in place in order to listen to you and support you with resources that could be useful as a 
parent under the current circumstances. Please note that the line will not be available on 
Friday, April 10th and Monday April 13th due to statutory holidays. However, it will be 
available from Tuesday April 14th to Friday April 17th. The toll-free number is: 1-877-273-
6662. 
 



 

 

We hope that this information and the maintenance of these services will continue to 
support your children, our students. The Student Services team is committed to ensuring 
your child’s well-being and success.  
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Gisèle Lalonde, M.Ed., R.Psych.  
Coordonnatrice des services aux élèves 


